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The deter-

mining fac-

tor of rather 

or not chil-

dren will 

return to 

the brick & 

m o r t a r 

schools and 

be face-to-face with their teachers or be at 

home learning from sessions offered 

through the school lies in the status of our 

current Health Protection Condition 

(HPCON) level.   

     If the HPCON status is at Bravo (B), the 

schools will have in person teaching. This 

allows the children to physically go to their 

designated brick & mortar schools and be 

face-to-face with their teachers. However, 

certain health measures will need to be 

followed by students, teachers, and par-

ents. If the HPCON status is at Charlie (C), 

all schools will operate using remote or vir-

tual learning.  

     Even though this may be a hard pill to 

swallow, you may be able to rest assured 

knowing that there is  a difference between 

virtual learning and remote learning. 

     Remote learning is the learning style 

DoDEA transitioned into in the Spring when 

we first went to HPCON C.. Remote learning 

means that your child(ren) are or have been 

attending a traditional brick & mortar build-

ing for school but because of the current 

health situation, school continues in a re-

mote location. Neither the students, educa-

tors are physically present in the traditional 

classroom environment so, technology is 

used to relay information such as discussion 

boards, video conferencing, and online as-

sessments. This remote location has been 

the home setting. Remote learning provides 

an opportunity for students and teachers to 

remain connected and engaged with the con-

tent even though they may not be face-to-

face. If HPCON status changes from Charlie 

to Bravo, all students can return back to 

brick & mortar school. For more information 

on remote learning, please visit 

https://www.dodea.edu/Pacific/remote-

learning-guide.cfm. 

       Virtual learning  is an online-based plat-

form that offers students and educators digi-

tal solutions that enhance the learning expe-

rience. Virtual learning can be likened to the 

infamous distance learning style.  During 

virtual learning, students will receive digital 

communication throughout their studies. 

Virtual learning with DoDEA will allow your 

child to take no more than five (5) classes 

per semester for high school students and 

five (5) classes: mathematics, language arts, 

social studies, science and one elective 

(music, art, or physical education) for K-8. If 

HPCON status changes from Charlie to Bra-

vo, all students enrolled in virtual learning 

must stay in virtual learning until they have 

completes an entire semester. After the se-

mester has been achieved, parents can re-

quest to go back to in person learning. For 

more information on virtual learning, please 

visit  

https://www.dodea.edu/dvhs/Virtual -

Option.cfm. 
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https://

www.faceboo

k.com/

do-

dea.pacific/ 

 

https://

www.dodea.e

du/pacific/ 



 

 

 

 

School Liaison Officer  
School Liaison Officers (SLOs) are important contacts for PCSing 

Families. They can answer questions, assist with transition issues, 

and connect you with your next SLO. Touch base before you move! 

https://www.facebook.com/109279240085/

posts/10158773966935086/?d=n 

https://twitter.com/FamilyMWR/

status/1280169642493968386?s=20  

 

Youth Sponsorship Program  
Changing schools can be tough. Youth sponsors make it easier. 

There are students in your child’s new school who can welcome 

them—even before your move! 

https://www.facebook.com/109279240085/

posts/10158774010460086/?d=n 

 

https://twitter.com/FamilyMWR/

status/1280199836931895296?s=20 

 

 

SLO Directory 
https://www.dodea.edu/Partnership/upload/armyslo_january2020.pdf 

 

Army School Support Services 
www.armymwr.com/School-support 

 

 

 

#KnowYourSLO#GetConnected  

#MakingMovesMemorable #ArmyMWRCares #CYS 
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Function of the SAC: 

 

1. Each corresponding     

DoDEA SAC will advise 

the DoDEA School      

Principal. DoDEA       

Community Superinten-

dent, or DoDEA District 

Superintendent on school 

matters. 

2. Each SAC will promote 

communication and  

problem-solving among 

DoDEA administrators, 

military leaders, and local 

school advisory commit-

tees. 

3. DoDEA school administra-

tors and military           

installatio commanders 

should use the services of 

the SAC to foster        

communication, facilitate 

problem-solving, and   

recommend action to ap-

propriate officials. 

Please contact your school if you would like to volunteer as a SAC member and/or 

be considered to run for a SAC Office. 

John O. Arnn  

Elementary 

262-6112 

Zama Middle High 

School 

263-3181 
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     On 31 July 2020, Ms. Baxter-Oakley was presented The Order of the Bushido award. In Japa-

nese, Bushido is translated to mean the way of the warriors. The word Bushido was first used in 

Japan during the 17th century but did not come into common usage until after 1899.  Bushido 

was a set of codes of honor and ideals that dictated the samurai  way of life that was uttered and 

unwritten and adapted to military life. There are eight values of Bushido– righteousness, courage, 

benevolence, respect, sincerity, honor, loyalty, and self control. These values run parallel with the 

Army Values of loyalty, duty, respect, selfless service, honor, integrity,  and personal courage.  

     Ms. Baxter-Oakley has served on Camp Zama’s elite team of warriors carrying out the codes of 

honor in a most distinguished manner as the Arnn knight principal.  After serving as a knight for 

over six years, it is no surprise that she carried the samurai traits all along. Camp Zama wishes 

her all the best as she embarks on a new adventure in Guam. 

Samurai with Sword  

Photograph by Felice Beato 

The Order of the Bushido 

Welcome Interim 

Administrator 
We would like 

to welcome 

Shannon    

Slattery to the 

Arnn family. 

Shannon has 

mastered the 

role of an  Instructional System 

Specialist at Department of   

Defense Education Activity 

(DoDEA) for the past three years. 

She supports school and teacher 

implementation of College and 

Career Ready Standards (CCRS) 

for teaching and learning within 

DoDEA.  will be serving as the 

interim administrator until the 

new Arnn Administrator arrives.  
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Hug and kiss your child every day. When away on assignment, express your love through daily letters, calls, or other 

communication. 

 

 

Praise your child. Acknowledge accomplishments big and small. 

 

 

Help your child feel special. Emphasize the privilege, responsibility, duty and pride that go along with being a     

military child. 

 

 

Concentrate on the positive. Remember, children’s self-confidence needs an extra boost when they fail at a task. 

 

 

Treat your child as a unique, valued and respected individual, not just an extension of you. 

 

 

Take time to hear your child’s feelings and concerns, especially those that concern your military lifestyle. 

 

 

Be a good listener. Children feel good about themselves when they know others value what they have to say. 

 

 

Show respect for your child’s interests and ideas, even when they differ from your own. 

 

 

Encourage your child to do his/her best. Show your appreciation and pride in those efforts. 

 

 

Love your child unconditionally. Express your love frequently. 

10 Ways to Build Self-Esteem in Your Military Child 

Did you know the college financial aid process actually starts January of the sophomore 

year in high school?  Seniors submit the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student 

Aid) starting October 1st, but strategizing for college should start much earlier.  Camp 

Zama's personal financial counselor, Sarah Pakizer, AFC(R), will cover the FAFSA in her 

class - College Financial Aid for Sophomores to Seniors on September 22nd at 2PM. 

The class will also touch on scholarships and the GI Bill.  RSVP at ACS at 263-4357 or 

email pfc.zama.usa@zeiders.com for login information to the virtual class.    

Can't make the class?  Sarah is available to talk with children, teens, and adults about 

how to achieve their financial goals. 
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What Homeschooling Laws Do Students OCONUS Follow? 

does not give parents hall 

passes to disregard quality 

education at home. It is sug-

gested that parents look at 

the state requirements for 

where they think they will be 

PCSing in the future to make 

sure the program they are us-

ing will meet that state's re-

quirements. Another resource 

to use is the state’s Depart-

ment of Education website as 

well.    

 

Parents should select a home-

school program that is accred-

ited by one of the 6 national 

accrediting bodies.  These 

accrediting bodies are as fol-

     Being OCONUS is one thing, 

but being OCONUS and deciding 

to home school may have par-

ents feeling as if they are alone. 

This is not the case!  

 

     Homeschool is legal in all 50 

states and each state has their 

own unique homeschool laws.  

To make it easy for parents the 

HSLDA website offers a user-

friendly map.  (www.hslda.org) 

 

     Being stationed OCONUS 

comes with certain benefits for 

those who are homeschooled. 

There are no specific state laws 

that have to be followed when 

you are OCONUS.  However, this 

Finding My Child’s Learning Style 

lows;  

Accrediting Bureau of Health 

Education Schools (ABHES) 

(recognized by USDE), Accred-

iting Commission of Career 

Schools and Colleges 

(ACCSC) (recognized by 

USDE), Accrediting Council 

for Continuing Education and 

Training (ACCET) (recognized 

by USDE), Accrediting Council 

for Independent Colleges and 

Schools (ACICS) (recognized 

by USDE), Distance Education 

Accrediting Commission 

(DEAC) (recognized by USDE 

and CHEA), and Council on 

Occupational Education (COE) 

(recognized by USDE). 

 

If you're just getting started 

with homeschooling, here is a 

great page that will explain 

everything for you!  

http://

therelaxedhomeschool.com/

getting-started/?

utm_campaign=meetedgar&u

tm_medium=social&utm_sou

rce=meetedgar.com 

 

     One of our first suggestions for new homeschoolers is to research your child’s learning style. Not 

every teaching method works for all children, which means that knowing your child’s learning style 

is key to their success! When you adjust how you teach to their learning styles, homeschooling be-

comes much more efficient. Aligning your homeschool program or resources with your child’s learn-

ing style can make a massive difference–perhaps even change consistent C’s to straight A’s. These 

children may seem to struggle with the lessons, when in reality, they are struggling with the teach-

ing style. To find your child’s learning style, have them take a free quiz at ( https://

www.homeschool.com/articles/learning-styles-quiz/#/questions/1778753 

). You can find out their learning style in only a minute or two. You as the homeschool parent can 

even take the quiz to gain insight about yourself and how you may be naturally inclined to teach. 

 

HomeschoolConnect, Inc. (2020). What is my child’s learning style? Retrieved from  https://

www.homeschool.com/articles/top-questions-about-homeschooling/. 

Even though I was talking to myself, I am not crazy. I am 

a Homeschool Mom, that was just a parent teacher  

conference.  -Author unknown 



21– ZMHS Virtual Sneak-a-Peek (Facebook live) session from 1430-1500.  

24- First Day of School 

26- Youth Sponsorship Training for CYPAs @ 1300 on MS Teams  

 

 

 

 

 

7- No School DoDEA- Labor Day observed 

14-18- ZMHS Far East STEMinars 

23- Youth Sponsorship Training for CYPAs @ 1300 on MS Teams 

23- Youth Sponsorship Training for teens @ 1500 on MS Teams 

25- No School DoDEA- Teacher CCRS Training 

 

 

 

 

2– No School Arnn Elementary– Professional Development 

12– No School DoDEA– Columbus Day Observed 

16– Homecoming for ZMHS 

23– No School DoDEA– Teacher Work Day 

26-30– Red Ribbon Week 

28– Homeschool Resource Meeting @ 1000 via Google meets 

28– Youth Sponsorship Training for CYPAs and Educators @ 1300 via MS Teams 

28– Youth Sponsorship Training for Sponsors @ 1500 via Google Meets 

29-30– Parent/Teacher Conferences Arnn Elementary 

30– Parent/Teacher  Conferences ZMHS 

 

*All meetings and trainings are contingent on Garrison posture. School calendar 

events are subject to change. 
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Contact: 

Hannah Maza 

Director, Teen 

Center 

Camp Zama, 

Japan 

BLDG 744 

263-4500 



US Army Garrison Japan  

Directorate of Family & MWR 

UNIT 45006 (IMJN-MW) 

APO AP 96343-5006 

Phone:  046-407-5441 (direct) 

DSN: 315-263-5441 

lucinda.f.ward.naf@mail.mil 

Lucinda Ward 

School Liaison Officer 

HTTPS : //
ZAMA .ARMYMWR .
COM/ PROGRAMS/
SCHOOL -LIAISON  
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